The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on June 13, 2016 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Crick, Baird, Luenberger, Thomas, City Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Treasurer Keerl, Alderman Sanderson.
Motion by Baird, support by Crick to approve the minutes of May 9, 2016. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Thomas, support by Luenberger to pay the bills in the amount of $45,162.26. Motion carried: 5-0.
In Old Business, Mayor Dobis presented council with a quote from Goodrich Trucking and Asphalt Paving for $4500.00 to patch 21 various areas per a list provided by the city to apply tack coats and overlay around manholes on city streets. Motion by Crick, support by Kaiser, to                    award the asphalt patch job to Goodrich Trucking and Asphalt Paving in the amount of $4500.00. Motion carried: 5-0.
In Correspondence, Mayor Dobis received a proposal from Pat Bushey, co-chairman of the Harrisville Business Association requesting permission to hold a block party in conjunction with the second annual Lake Huron Discovery Tour which will take place this year from October 7 - October 10, 2016. The request is to close Main Street between 2nd and 3rd. Streets in order to host a Harvest Block Party on Saturday, October 7, 2016, 9:00 AM-4:00 PM. Motion by Baird, support by Crick to grant permission to hold block party on October 7, 2016 with the stipulation that the HBA will control the street areas and coordinate with the Sheriff’s Department. Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis informed council of the current Department of Environmental Quality monitoring requirements from the state. Golder and Associates has prepared a proposal to assist the city in the city’s efforts to comply with DEQ standards. The services are to include the development of a monitoring plan for the wastewater lagoon, installation of the monitoring well network, and compliance sampling services at the referenced site. The proposal is in the amount of $44,741.00. Motion by Kaiser, support by Crick, to accept proposal of Golder Associates for 2016 Monitoring Plan and compliance Monitoring Services for the Harrisville wastewater lagoon in the amount of $44,741.00. Motion carried: 5-0.
In New Business Mayor Dobis recognized Lynn VanderLinde, representative of the Historic Site Designation Committee of the Alcona Historical Society. Lynn brought a proposal to council requesting the placement of an Alcona Historical Society sign celebrating the historic Harrisville business district. The sign would highlight 8-10 business of Historic Harrisville, which were recommended by the research done by resident Barbara Wiggle. Designated businesses and sign placement in the city were discussed. The cost of the sign is being paid for by donations. Motion by Baird, support by Crick to give permission to the Alcona Historical Society Site Designation Committee to develop a sign. The site will be determined at a future date contingent on approval by city council.  Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis informed council of the wastewater lagoon cleanup action taken because of a fuel oil leak which went through the city sewer line and into the wastewater lagoon system.

REPORTS
Mayor Dobis would like to thank all the cleanup day volunteers who worked at the Children’s Playground at the harbor and the volunteers who worked at the creek area as well. John Rizzardi’s crew was most helpful. Everyone’s efforts are greatly appreciated and it is a testament to the commitment of our volunteer force which works to help make Harrisville such a welcoming place.
Clerk Pierce would like to thank the Harrisville Lady Lions and the Greenbush Chamber of Commerce for their generous donations of $200 each, towards the Summer Concert Series. Concert brochures are printed and being distributed throughout the area. The first concert is Wednesday, July 6, 2016 at 7:00 PM.
Attorney Cook is working with Airport Manager Boucher on a lease for the hanger at the airport.
Harbor Commissioner Baird and Mayor Dobis report there have been many compliments received about the new Harbormaster Jim Ferguson. Harbormaster Ferguson is looking forward to working toward advertising the harbor through social media and looking into various avenues for grants for the harbor. Mayor Dobis reports the agreement with the state for the repair of the docks is in the final stages.  
Planning Commissioner Baird reports the Planning Commission will meet Wednesday, July 13, 2016 at 6:30 PM. A NEMCOG representative will present new state amendments to the Zoning Ordinances to bring them up to date.
Tree Board Member Crick: The tree behind the Craftmaker’s Cabin has been cut down and the city’s portion has been paid in full.
County Commissioner Johnston: The county’s portion of the tree cutting has been paid in full. The Harrisville County Library has met with county officials to discuss wi-fi solutions for the Library. Security cameras have been installed in the county building. Placement of an outdoor electrical outlet for vendors at the Labor Day weekend event is being discussed by the county.
Comment Cards: None.
Council Last Comments: Alderman Kaiser mentioned the need of city maintenance to tend to the city compost site. Alderman Baird suggests city maintenance vehicles be fueled at both local gas stations. Mayor Dobis reports that he has been working with Doug Cheek on local cell phone service. It is reported that AT&T service seems to be somewhat improved and conversations with Verizon have begun.
Mayor Dobis moved meeting to be adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 7:54 P. M. 
Next City Council meeting: August 8, 2016 at 7:00 P.M. at City Hall.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

